KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

February 12, 2011 Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Lay Leader, Lois Schering 

Those present: Aurora Gardner, Robb Morris, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver. And guests Sofia Delgado, Ismael Ortiz, and Geimeer Nee Usillerte.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima had offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Dick and Aurora both stated that they had prayed for the meeting.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and participated in group reunion.  

Secretary: Kay

Kay reported that there were two changes to the September 25, 2010, Secretariat meeting minutes.  There was one change to the November 20, 2010, Secretariat Planning Meeting minutes. She thanked the Secretariat members who had submitted corrections and/or additions.  The minutes were changed and corrected as needed and then posted on the website.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie (absent)

Lois distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached).  The bank balance as of February 9, 2011 is $5,718.75.  The 2011 National and Regional Dues have been paid.

She also distributed a banking summary (attached) showing income and expenses for the various categories from September 25, 2010, to February 8, 2011. The Treasurer's report was accepted as submitted.

The 2010 Annual Appeals letter went only to the English speaking community.  Dick made a motion that someone in the Spanish community send out the appeal letter in Spanish to the Spanish community.  The motion passed.

The checking account signature authorization needs to be changed.  Jim Heath's name should be removed and Lois's name added.  Lois will discuss this with Debbie.  

PreCursillo: Robb

Sofia is going to be assisting Robb with PreCursillo in the Spanish community.  

There are approximately 15 applications for the Spanish Men's Cursillo in March.  Robb will send Sofia copies of letters to be sent out for PreCursillo.

Robb has changed the forwarding address for E-mails to the Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo from Jim Heath to Lois.  

Robb will pay the website renewal fees for the next three years.  Lois gave him a check from Debbie to be used for that purpose.

The letter from Bishop Stika is currently posted on the website only in English.  Lois had the letter translated into Spanish and sent it to Robb to post on the website.  The Spanish team applications also needs to be updated on the website.  

Robb questioned the use of the page “Prayer Requests” on the website.    He stated that it had never been used.  We need to determine if we want to continue to keep that page on the website.  Robb will also clear out all old E-mail off the website.    

Three Day (English):  Aurora  

We currently do not have a rector or rectora for either the men's or women's English speaking weekends in September.  Aurora is contacting potential leaders to assume the position.

Aurora has a list of duties from the former coordinator.  An inventory needs to be conducted of the supplies at Apison.  Lois made a note that during the Cursillo the attire of the Rollo presenters should be the same  all the time.  They should not dress up specifically to give the Rollo.    

Three Day (Spanish):  Beatriz Rincon (absent)

Lois gave Beatriz's report.  Ismael Ortiz will be the Rector for the next Spanish Men's Weekend No. 6 to be held March 3 - 6.  Plans are well underway for the weekend.

No date has currently been set for the Spanish Women's weekend. 

A person to keep track of the Spanish inventory is needed.  Dick will bring the books and the Knoxville banner to the Spanish Cursillo.

Post Cursillo: Dick

Ismael stated that he thought we needed a School of Leaders or an Ultreya every week.  He will check on having the Spanish representative on the National Cursillo Board to give a workshop on the School of Leaders to the Knoxville Cursillo.  

Dick is having a workshop for parish representatives on Wednesday, February 16, at Sacred Heart Cathedral from 6:30 to 8:00 PM.  He distributed a copy of the agenda.  Bob Ketteringham and Piotr Ulmer will help Dick in presenting the workshop.  Dick will talk about Ultreyas, small group reunions, and the parish representative's duties.  

Velma Burke is doing the Palanca and Carol Rummel is continuing to do the Rooster Crows.  It will be published quarterly.  Five English speaking Ultreyas are currently being conducted in the diocese.

School of Leaders, English: Jim and Judy Holt (absent)

The next School of Leaders is March 12 at St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Lenoir City.  Discussion will be held at the next Secretariat meeting about changing the name to something more descriptive of the actual event.   

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Alicia Mora (absent)

There was confusion about the cancellation of the English School of Leaders on January 15 due to weather and the fact that the Spanish School met anyway.  In the future if one School cancels, both Schools are cancelled.  Lois has not been able to get in touch with Alicia. 

Music:  Judy Holt (absent)

Lois had discussed with Judy about whether the music coordinator be a Secretariat position.  It was decided that it remain so. 

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex (absent)

Fr. Alex was attending the Regional Service Team meeting in Nashville.

Lay Director: Lois

Lois asked Ismael to give a report about his visit to Memphis.  He said that they discussed Pre Cursillo, Cursillo, and Post Cursillo.  Post Cusrillo is the most important part.  He also said that the essential parts of the Cursillo weekend cannot be changed.  Other parts of his report had previously been given in other discussions.  Lois E-mailed a copy of the February 2011 National mailing to the members and assistants to the Secretariat.    

Old Business

Discussion was held on having permanent dates for the weekends.  

The Spring Regional Encounter is April 1 – 3 in Kingston.  The Encounter is for Spiritual Directors and Lay Directors.  It will be held at Grace Point Camp and Retreat Center.  Dick is handling all of the details. He has a cooking team assembled and will be asking for donations of food and other supplies.  

The Secretariat will have a retreat on May 7.  Location to be announced.  It will be given by Deacon Riehl.  It will start with Holy Mass at 10 AM.           

New Business 

Sofia will be working as an assistant to the Secretariat for PreCursillo.  Geimmer is considering working as an assistant for Post Cursillo.

Nancy Kinerson will be the contact person for the Spanish Cursillo community, making decisions on their behalf.

Lois stated that we need to be sure to follow through with all of our communications, especially about cancellations of events due to weather.   When sending E-mail or leaving a message on an answering machine, ask the recipient for a confirmation of receipt.  

Term limits for Secretariat members will be discussed at the next meeting.  

Lois distributed copies of the Pastoral Plan and asked the Spanish speaking Secretariat members review the plan. 

Lois requested that all Secretariat members do Palanca for all of the events.  Kay will coordinate this. 

Lois mentioned several problems with the cooking teams and the palanca teams and asked that actions be taken to correct them.  On future weekends, cooking teams will be a part of the team and introduced as team members on Thursday night.  However, they will still have limited access to the candidates.  

Dick brought up the problem of managing and maintaining E-mail addresses.  Robb will look into a service for doing this.  

Lois will send out a “to do” list.  

The meeting was closed with all present praying the Lord's prayer. 

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon, Secretary

The next Secretariat Meeting will be April 16, 2011, at Sacred Heart Cathedral, Assembly Room, Knoxville.

